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Report to Scrutiny Panel

	Name of Scrutiny Panel


	Communities

	Meeting Date


	08 January 2015

	Subject


	Safer, Cleaner, Greener Service

	Wards Affected


	All

	Report of


	Scrutiny Support Officer

	Type of Item

(please tick( )
	Review existing policy
	√

	
	Development of new policy
	

	
	Performance management (inc. financial)
	

	
	Briefing (inc. potential areas for scrutiny)
	√

	
	Statutory consultation
	

	
	Council request
	

	
	Cabinet request
	

	
	Member request for scrutiny 
	


	Why is it coming here?

	The scrutiny panel identified the work of the Safer, Cleaner, Greener Service as something which they would like to review


	What are the key points?

	This presentation provides members with key facts relating to the work of the Safer, Cleaner, Greener Service




	Possible courses of action

	Members may wish to consider this report in the context of neighbourhood working proposals wish are also due to be discussed at this panel meeting.



	Contact Officer

	Andrew Pitts, Head of Neighbourhoods   0142239 2600
Andrew.pitts@calderdale.gov.uk



	Should this report be exempt?

	No



Report to Scrutiny Panel

1.  Background

The Communities Scrutiny Panel identified the work of the Safer, Cleaner, Greener Service as something which it wished to review in the planned work for the year. 

2. Main issues for Scrutiny

The attached presentation gives an overview of the work of the service.

On 17th November 2014, Cabinet recommended a review of Neighbourhood Working in Calderdale. Part of the proposal was to bring together Community Safety, Neighbourhood Management and Safer, Cleaner, Greener into two fully integrated teams.

Communities Scrutiny Panel called in this decision and on 2nd December recommended to Cabinet that “the Cabinet’s decision at Minute Number 80/B64 and the report relating thereto be referred back to Cabinet for further consideration with a request that a cross party task and finish group be set up to develop and progress those proposals, as detailed in the report, prior to the implementation of staffing and other resource allocation proposals.”

At its meeting held on 15th December, Cabinet agreed to the scrutiny panel recommendation.

The attached presentation provides helpful contextual information for discussion around elements of the Cabinet proposal.
3. Further action and timescales

At this meeting, the panel will consider the broader Cabinet proposals for Neighbourhood Working. 
4. Appendices

Presentation on the Safer, Cleaner, Greener Service
5. Documents available for inspection at

Halifax Town Hall, Crossley Street, Halifax HX1 1UJ
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